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August 7, 2018 
 
 

 
DECISION MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:   Council members 

FROM:  Patty O’Toole, Program Implementation Manager 
 Tony Grover, Fish and Wildlife Director 
 Laura Robinson, Program Liaison Coordinator 
 
SUBJECT:  Council decision on request for extension on due date for Fish and Wildlife 
Program amendment recommendations 

PROPOSED ACTION: Extend the deadline (September 14, 2018) for recommendations 
to amend the Columbia Basin Fish and Wildlife Program up to 
90 days. 

SIGNIFICANCE:  The Council has received one written request to extend the 
recommendation period for amendments to the Columbia basin 
Fish and Wildlife Program by 90 days. The request was from the 
Spokane Tribe of Indians. Bonneville verbally expressed interest 
in a 30-day extension to staff. Staff has heard that other states 
and tribes may be considering proposing an extension, however 
none have been received at this time. 

BACKGROUND 

The Council has received one written request, from the Spokane Tribe of Indians, to 
extend the recommendation period for amendments to the Columbia basin Fish and 
Wildlife Program by 90 days. Bonneville verbally expressed interest in a 30-day 
extension to staff. Staff has heard that other states and tribes may be considering 
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proposing an extension, however none have been received at this time. This topic is 
scheduled for decision during the business portion of the August Council meeting. 
 
The Council’s amendment recommendations period opened on May 16, 2018. The 
Northwest Power Act directs the Council to provide 90 days for recommendations 
unless the Council opts to extend this period. The Council decided to extend that period 
to 120 days, with the deadline occurring on September 14, 2018. 
 
ANALYSIS 
An extension up to 90 days will not delay the anticipated schedule of adoption of a new 
Power Plan, now scheduled for the fourth quarter of 2021. Nor will an extension cause 
the Council to abbreviate the development, consideration or adoption of amendments. 
The Council has one year from the closure of the amendment recommendation period 
to adopt a final amended Columbia Basin Fish and Wildlife Program. For example, a 60-
day extension would result in the new deadline for recommendations being November 
16, 2018 (nearest Friday) and would result in final Council amendment deliberations 
occurring in the late fall of 2019, with the final amendments likely adopted in November 
2019. A 90-day extension would result in recommendation due December 14th, 2018 
(nearest Friday) and the final amendments likely adopted in December 2019. 
 

RECOMMENDATION 
The schedule can accommodate up to a 90-day extension. A consideration for the 
Council is that travel during the winter months can be more challenging and is 
necessary in the final months of an amendment process. The Committee may want to 
discuss and make a recommendation to the Council for its decision on Wednesday.  
  



 

 

 




	C09c_August 2018 F_W extension memo
	9amendments

